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Thank you for your letter of 19 December about the EU (Withdrawal) Bill and the recognition of
animals as sentient beings in UK law after we leave the EU. | am replying as your Member of
Parliament as well as Secretary of State for Defra.

The government is committed to the very highest standards of animal welfare as we leave the
EU. As | set out in my Written Ministerial Statement on 12 December, there was never any
question that policies on animal welfare are driven by the fact that animals are sentient beings.
We published a draft Bill which underlines the government's commitment to raising animal
welfare standards. The draft Animal Welfare (Sentencing and Recognition of Sentience) Bill
increases maximum prison sentences for animal cruelty and clearly recognises animal sentience
in domestic law. The Bill requires UK government Ministers to have regard to the welfare needs
of animals when formulating and implementing government policy. We are currently seeking
views on the draft Bill. Anyone who wishes to comment has until 31 January 2018 to do so.

Article 13 of the Treaty on the Functioning of the European Union {TFEU) has not delivered the
progress we want to see. It only applies to the implementation and formulation of EU-level policy,
and has had minimal impact even in those areas. Our draft Bill is a significant improvement, both
recognising animal sentience and imposing a clear duty on the state to have regard for animal
welfare. Ultimately, Article 13 has failed to prevent practices across the EU which are cruel and
painful to animals.

In contrast, here in the UK, we are already improving animal welfare standards without EU input
and beyond the scope of Article 13. We are making CCTV mandatory in all slaughterhouses — a
requirement which goes above and beyond any EU rule. We propose combatting elephant
poaching with a ban on the ivory trade which is more comprehensive than anywhere else in
Europe. Our ban on microbeads which harm marine animals has been welcomed by Greenpeace
as “the strongest in the world”, and is certainly the strongest in Europe.

This government will continue to promote and enhance animal welfare, both now and after we
have left the EU.

Thank you again for your letter.

With every good wish,
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